

Community Center Committee - November 27, 6pm Rutledge Room

Call to Order - 5:03 Emily Small, Jim Sorensen, Liz Pratt, Denise Kellerman, Howard Scott, and Mike Kickbush in attendance. Donna Russell and Marsha Gunlauggson absent.

Approval of Minutes – Emily motioned, Jim seconded

Treasurer's Report - \$17,732.22 raised for the kitchen so far! Potential donors are Bruce McLaren, the Yacht Club, Women's Club and Lion's Club

Kitchen Remodel – We took a field trip to the kitchen to check out progress. The secretary forgot pen and pencil because she was so excited when she heard “field trip”. Anybody that took notes can add them here...

Building permit has been issued. We approved a budget of \$1,000 for painting. Emily will contact Andy Kellerman about painting. By next meeting Jim will come up with a budget for the Luxury Vinyl Tile, estimate now is around \$3.50 a sq ft. Jim will order red bags to level out floor. Em motioned, Jim seconded, and all were in favor of this. Bob Gillespie will install equipment, it will take about a week. Still working on HVAC bid document, Mike has talked to Van's, \$4,200-\$4,800 for fire suppression and they need 2-3 weeks notice in the spring. The exhaust has to be done first. By next meeting, we should have a proposal from Bob Gillespie, Painting should be done and floor patched.

Ad – hoc kitchen committee – We think it's a good idea to set up a temporary committee to get some of the details of the kitchen worked out. This includes a rental agreement, marketing, as well as details like the kinds of cabinets, shelves, and equipment. Emily will contact potential Ad-hoc committee members and see if they want to come to the next meeting. This list includes but is not limited to... Sara Sorensen, Gibson Girls, Elegant Foods Guy, Evy Purinto, Sue Dompke, Tom Nicolai, and Andy Austin. These people were picked because of their experience with food preparation and commercial kitchens.

Emily has made a list of things we need for new kitchen and will work on an inventory list.

Trash Can/Bike Rack Follow up – Jonathan Mann is looking into it, it's a town responsibility.

Island Party (oonce, oonce)

Theme – Liz is dismayed why nobody wants a clown themed Island Party and is considering leaving the committee since her opinions aren't valued. Anyway, looks like the theme is "Swing Dance or Rockabilly." Can't read my writing here because it's blurred from my teardrops. Alas, I'll have to save my clown costume for something else, perhaps a clown themed wedding? Anybody getting married? The date will be May 4th, it will be at the gym. Invites need to be ready by mid Feb. Can we use the Observer for printing? We may take bids for catering. Heidi and Andy Austin are two potential caterers. Denise's father-in-law works with a swing dance troupe. She's going to look into them coming up here.... I suppose that sounds like fun, not as much fun as learning how to juggle, but whatever. Considering a sweepstakes in place of raffle.

Adjourned at 7:48